
Newsletter
Friday 26th May 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have had another busy term here at Beaver Green.  The children have enjoyed trips to the North School farm,  the Rare 
Breeds Centre and a visit to the Stour River, there are lots of exciting things planned for term 6.  I would like to congratulate the 
Year 6 children for tackling the SATS with great maturity, each and every one of them gave their very best during the week, we 
hope the children going away to Ferny Crofts on residential at the start of term 6 have an amazing time, we look forward to 
hearing all about it on their return.

Congratulations to all the children who were invited to the Headteacher’s Tea Party.  They all had a lovely time and enjoyed all 
the crips and chocolate treats.

Don’t forget that the summer fair is on Saturday 8th July - we look forward to seeing you all there.  If you are able to offer any 
help on this day, or help with the organising before, please let the office or Gemma know.

We hope that you have a relaxing half term an we look forwards to all the children returning on Monday 5th June 2022.

Mrs Oakley



Attendance

Congratulations

We had 185 pupils with a perfect 100% 
attendance score during Term 5.

Lateness

During Term 5 we have had 155 children arrive 
late to school on 510 occasions. Children are 
to be at school from between 8:30am, when the 
gates open, until 8:40am when the gates close 
and the registers are taken.

Weduc/Absence Line

Did you know that you can report your child's 
absence from school by using the School App.
Alternatively, you can call the school absence 
line on 01233 621989 EXT 1

School Attendance for Term 5 was 93% 

Every effort must be made to ensure that 
each child reaches 95% and above 
throughout the school year.



Star of the Week - Term 5
Nursery
Harper- For settling so well into nursery 
Yangchhen- For becoming more independent while at 
nursery 
Ada-mae- For trying new experiences throughout the day. 
Barnaby- For joining in with his peers during carpet time. 
Ryker- For always being so kind and caring to his peers. 
EVERYONE- For impressing us daily with excellent listening 
and attentions skills. You have made us very proud this term. 

Nursery
Freddie - For a great job learning some of his sounds
Reign - for engaging well in our animals topic
Indie - For trying so hard with everything she does 
including writing her name
Edith - For settling so well this term at Nursery
Annalise - For showing great confidence in everything 
she does now. 

Bumblebees
Paul - for the effort he has put into his Early morning 
work this week. Well done Paul!
Caelan - for trying really hard with his number work this 
week. 
Devanshi - for settling in well into your new school.
Kaia - for being a really kind friend. 
Ollie - for working hard in Phonics this week. 

Ladybirds
God’swill - for a fantastic start to Term 5 and working 
really hard in phonics.
Darren - for being polite, kind, caring and an all round 
lovely Ladybird!
Emily - for being a super dog in our assembly - great 
acting!
Saira - for creating a beautiful mouse headband so 
carefully.
Jessica - for remembering all her parts in Ladybirds’ 
assembly so quickly and confidently.



Star of the Week - Term 5
1MT
Elijah - for always participating in his learning and 
trying his best - especially in Maths. 
Toby - showing our Reflection Value this week in 
class. 
Teddy - For an improved attitude towards his 
learning. 
Sparsha - for being an all round superstar and a 
wonderful role model to others. Well done! 
Ava - For aspiration and always trying hr best in all 
lessons. 

1SJ
Aidan - for excellent phonics and writing
Harley - for great phonics and writing
Lilly-Rose - for kindness to others and keeping the 
green rules
Evelyn - For improved behaviour and working hard 
in phonics
Sky - For keeping the green rules.

2NB
Fearne - For participating in class discussions.
Tommy - For believing in himself and trying his best in all 
lessons.
Freya - for valiance; giving her best effort.
Maizie - for fantastic estimation work in Maths.
Grace - for working hard to complete complex Maths 
problems.

2OE
Whole class - For working really hard on our class 
assembly
Brian - For aspiration and excellence in his learning.
David - For a huge behaviour improvement and his attitude 
towards his learning.
Alfie - For brilliant engagement in his work.
Penelope - For always following the Beaver Green rules 
and trying her best - A very big well done!
Rosie - For trying her best in her work especially Maths! 
And always following the Empathy and Valiance rule! 



Star of the Week - Term 5
3AM
Olivia- working hard to write an independent piece of 
writing
Adam- Reflecting and working hard to be his best self
Sophia- Conquering her fears and being amazing at 
swimming
Holly- always helping others
George- having a positive attitude everyday!
Violet- Everyday trying her best and creating an amazing 
art piece this week!

3BC
Kevin - For always trying his best at everything he does.
Chester  - Always following the G.R.E.E.N rules
Aliana - good writing during English.
Prajesh -being a model student and always being polite.
Charlie H - trying your best, following the G.R.E.E.N rules. 
Always putting his hand up in lesson.
Sienna -  For always following the G.R.E.E.N rules and being 
a delightful member of the class.

4SB
Ellis - for following the G.R.E.E.N rules all of the 
time. 
Ethan M - for having a fantastic imagination, 
particularly in his writing. 
Paisley - for working so hard in Maths and really 
challenging herself and her abilities. 
Oluchi - for always giving 100% effort to all that she 
does.
Kelsey - for being kind and caring and supporting 
her peers with their work when they need help

4PA
James - very helpful and supportive around the 
class this week
Shelby - fantastic work on her phonics and reading
Liam B - Really pushing on in his maths work
Laylar - Fantastic attitude and consistency



Star of the Week - Term 5
5EC
Meh hang-  for his excellence and engagement in all 
learning.
Blossom- following the Beaver Green Rules
Vergil-for always trying his best in everything you do
Ella-for trying her hardest even when work is tricky!
Shrujan-  for his excellence and engagement in all 
learning.
Darcie- for excellent Maths work

5BM
Tianna - For always displaying aspiration and reflection in 
her learning.
Amy -  For belief in herself in Maths. 
Reed - For always following the G.R.E.E.N rules and 
being a delightful member of the class. 
George - for his excellence and engagement in all 
learning.
Georgia - for her engagement in learning, even when she 
finds it tough!
Albie - For displaying belief and aspiration in his learning this 
week. 

6AT
Chloe - For always showing great behaviour for learning. 
Joe - Staying focused in lessons and showing great determination 
for the SATs preparation. 
Niwa - For being a wonderful role model and working very hard in 
your writing. 
All of 6AT - For working really hard in preparation for SATS tests.
Lillie E - For always showing great focus and behaviour. 
Lillie M - For working really hard this term and demonstrating 
great behaviour for learning. 

6MM
Kai - For aspiring to succeed at tasks that he found challenging.
Jakee - For aspiring to succeed at tasks that he found challenging.
The Class - For working really hard in preparation for SATS tests.
The Class - For an amazing week at SATs and trying their best at 
all times.  Well done we are extremely proud of you.
Phoebe - For always following the Beaver values and Green rules. 
Well done!



Term 5 - Nursery
This term in the Dragonfly room we have 
focused on the topic of Animals. We have 
looked at many animal types, the noises they 
make and where they live. We have also been 
working really hard on our fine motor skills, 
numbers and counting. 

We went on a nursery trip to 
the Rare Breeds Centre 
where we got to see lots of 
animals, ride a tractor and 
even see the pigs race! 
Miss Chapman is very 
proud how well behaved 
everyone was throughout 
the day. Well done! 

We would like to thank the PTA for the 
support in helping us fund our new 6 
seater buggy! We love it! 

We finished 
the term with a 
visit from “ 
creepy claws” 
which we saw 
lots of different 
animals even 
a huge 
tarantula.

We celebrated the 
King's Coronation! We 
made our own crowns 
and enjoyed a yummy 
scone with jam and 
cream. 

1,2,3,4,
5…

Red, 
green, 

red,green

We love 
large scale 

mark 
making.



Term 5 - Nursery

We have had a really busy term learning all about 
Animals. The children have really enjoyed this and have 
enjoyed all the many creative experiences, sensory play 
and of course our trip to the Rare Breeds. The children 
represented Beaver Green perfectly, we were so proud of 
them all. A big thank you to parent helpers too. We 
finished off the term with a visit from creepy claws, the 
children held a tarantula, and touched a snake.



Term 5 - Bumblebees
This term we have been learning 
about animals and we loved learning 
about pets. We were lucky to have 
Miss Read bring in her 2 guinea pigs 
to come and see us. We asked lots 
of questions and enjoyed stroking 
them. 



Term 5 - Ladybirds

We had a fantastic day 
celebrating the King’s 

Coronation.

We thought the scones, jam 
and cream were delicious!

We had a treasure 
hunt to find lots 

of Coronation 
items - it was 

great fun!



Term 5 -  1MT

In Science we have been learning about 
Animals including Humans and had some 
animals come to visit us. We met a dog, a 
cockatoo, guinea pigs, giant African snails 
and stick insects! 

This term we have been learning all about ‘The 
Carnival of Animals’. We have learnt about different 
animals all over the world and their habitats! We have 
written fantastic animal descriptions and information 
leaflets. 

On Friday 5th May we all dressed up for Coronation 
day at school! We had lots of fun making crowns and 
flags. We ate scones with cream and jam and even 
took part in a parade with the Ashford Sea & Royal 
Marine Cadets! How exciting! 

We have 
been 
learning 
about 
camouflage!  



Term 5 -  1SJ

On Friday 5th May we all dressed 
up for Coronation day at school! 
We had lots of fun making crowns 
and flags. We ate scones with 
cream and jam and even took part 
in a parade with the Ashford Sea & 
Royal Marine Cadets! How exciting! 

This term we have been learning all 
about ‘The Carnival of Animals’. We 
have learnt about different animals 
all over the world and their habitats! 
We have written fantastic animal 
descriptions and ifact files. We 
have looked at the rainforest.

We made some 
camouflage 
pictures.

We had some 
animals come 
into School.



Term 5 -  2NB

In 2NB our topic is in the garden. We have 
looked at paintings by Vincent Van Gogh to 

inspire our own ‘Sunflower’ art.



2NB - North School Farm Visit



Term 5 - 2JK

We had a great opportunity to visit The North School Farm this term! We 
had a fantastic day out and learnt so much about farm animals. We even 
had the chance to hold and stroke some animals. Some funny smells too!



Term 5 -  3BC
We have been studying living 
things and their habitats. 
We created our own habitats 
and constructed bug hotels 
made from objects we could 
find!

We have been recreating 
different “Extreme Earth” 
images using a variety of 
resources such as water 
colours, pastels and pencils.



Term 5 -  3AM We have been 
enjoying our 
Term 5 Topic : 
Extreme Earth!

We created 
paper mache 
volcanoes, getting 
very messy and 
later on painted 
them and then 
watched them 
“Explode”.

In Science we have been studying 
living things and habitats. We 
explored the outside to see what 
habitats and animals we could find!



Term 5 - 4PA Own clothes day to support 
donations for the Tombola!

One of the fun things has 
been our ‘design your own 
potion bottle,’ then make it 
out of clay - some budding 
artists in the class!

Some of the boys and girls 
have been getting into Rubik’s 
cubes - We are learning how 
to solve them as a bit of fun! 
We may even start a club.



Term 5 - 4EB This Term our topic is  a ‘Magical Mystery Tour.’ This includes reading the 
amazing book: ‘The Nowhere Emporium,’ by Ross Mackenzie. We are 
thoroughly enjoying this magical adventure story and can't wait to find out 
what happens next, it is very exciting!!

In Science we have been learning 
about Living things. We have been 
classifying objects, plants and animals 
and creating our own classification 
trees. Classifying is super important for 
Scientists! Look at some of the 
amazing minibeasts we found in our 
school grounds that we classified.

In English we read Kit Wright’s 
free verse poem, ‘The magic 
box’, which inspired us to write 
our own amazing versions, 
adding alliteration, opposites and 
things that do not exist!

We hope you enjoyed watching our 
amazing class assembly this term. It 
was wonderful to get to share our 
learning with you all!!

In RE we have been learning about 
Hinduism and what it means to be a 
Hindu in Britain today. 

In Art and DT we enjoyed making our own magic 
boxes, adding some of the items we included in our 
poems, using pipe cleaners to make them look as if 
they were jumping out! We have also been designing 
and making our own potion bottles too.

We enjoyed moving the 
sand to the sand pit!



Term 5 - 5EC
On Wednesday 3rd May 
we completed the 
Ashford Street Art Trail. 
In Art we have created 
our own Art using modern 
art for inspiration. 

Kavern & Olivia

Tyler & Mason

Maria

Azmi

Olivia

In English we wrote biographies on 
famous Street Artist. 

Jacob & Tommy



Term 5 - 5BM
In Science we have been learning about 
reproduction of plants.

We did this by dissecting a 
daffodil and learning about 
how the different parts of a 
flowers help with 
pollination.

In Computing we have been using 
selection on Scratch to create a quiz!

We have also looked at 
what plants reproduce 
a-sexually.



Term 5 - 6AT
This term we were introduced to the play that we will 
be performing soon! We then created posters to 
persuade people to attend our Production in Term 6! 

Remember these key dates:
Tuesday 11th July 2023 Afternoon performance 
Wednesday 12th July 2023 Afternoon performance
Thursday 13th July 2023 Evening performance

After a really tough term 
with SATS, we thought about 
all the great qualities we all 
have! We created these 
posters to send out positive 
vibes to one another!  

A HUGE well done to all of 6AT for 
working so hard, showing great 
determination and resilience during 
SATs week! You have made us so 
proud! 



Term 5 - 6MM
This term saw us start our project  on spirals.  
We have looked at everyday objects - 
man-made and in nature- where spirals exist.  
We have then started to look at ways of 
creating spirals.  We started our project by 
creating a spiral using concentric circles and 
dividing them into 6 equal sections of 60°  We 
also created a Baravelle spiral using squares.  We 
will be moving on and creating Fibonacci spirals.

Our music lessons have been a great success this term and we have 
been learning several new pieces which we hope to showcase to parents 
in a performance on the 17th July. Keep the date free.A huge well done to all of the children in 6MM for the Resilience and 

Excellence shown in Ssts week.  We are very proud of you all.


